
Coastal Quilters Guild 
    General Meeting Virtual 

March 11, 2021 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:06 by President Karen Pickford. She welcomed members 
and introduced Pamela Holst who introduced the speaker, Rose Parr. 
 

A.  Rose Parr gave an interesting and informative talk about proper furniture adjustments  
and stretching for safe sewing. 
 

B. Karen thanked the speaker and then noted the coming events: 
 

March 20: Quilted Postcard Workshop 
March 26: Coffee Break - Special Tour 
April 8: Christina Cameli 
April 10: Christina Cameli Workshop 
May 13: Jenny Bowker 
 

Updates and announcements: 
 

C.  Committees 
 
1. Programs/Workshops/Coffee Breaks—Susan Katz and Diana Hamilton 
 

Quilters coffee break: 
Darilyn Kisch and Kathy Draine will give us a sneak preview of the fabric sale.  
Show and Tell for Coffee break.  You can show your quilts as well as the ”word” quilts, 
finished or not. 
April 8 will be Christina Cameli who will do a three-hour workshop called “use it up.”  
The Quilted Postcard workshop is free.  Sam is doing a tutorial. Nancy reported that the 
Peltex is available at her doorstop. 

 
2. Election Committee: Sue Wuertz, Bee Saunders, Nancy Butterfield, Carol Hart, Joel 

Blumenthal 
Election in May.  Nancy showed a chart of the positions and responsibilities. It will be on 
the website. Contact committee members:  elections at coastalquilterssb.org if you 
would like to run for election for one of the committees.  The election is in May. 
 

3. 2021 Challenge:  Bee Saunders and Pat Masterson 
Entries will be due by the May meeting on the 13th. Entry forms will be available in a 
week or so on the website. Some members discussed their progress in planning their 
quilts. 
 

4. Tech Support: Bee Saunders and Sam McIlraith 
No report 
 



5. Community Projects: Darilyn Kisch, Kathy Draine, Laura Perry 
Darilyn invited all members to attend the next Coffee Break on the 26th saying she will 
present a Commercial for the fabric sale.   
 

6  Quilt Show 2022 and/or Fundraising Task Force Report: Nancy Butterfield 
Nancy reported that the Quilt Show will be held in 2022. Current fund raising will consist 
of the sale of Post Cards as well as the fabric sales. Karen mentioned that we are making 
money from our various sales so we are doing pretty well financially.  

 
7 PR: Nancy Butterfield 

No additional report. 
 

8 Membership: Sue Orfila 
Tonight we have three new members: Kim Holbert, Judy Cooper Ashford, and Nicola 
Constantine as well as three guests, Renee Slattery, Laura Martin, and Sharon Peterson. 
 

9 Library:  
Karen reported for them. Bonnie noted that members can contact the committee 
through the guild email if they wish to access books. We can make arrangements to fill 
their requests on the day of our meetings. The names of books for sale are listed on the 
website. 
 

10 Block of the Month – Kika Hutchings 
Eight people participated and 16 blocks were made.  Nancy Butterfield is the winner. 
Next month will be Rain Dance. It is in the Newsletter. 

 
The meeting was adjourned by Present Karen Pickford at 8:50 PM 
 
 
Respectfully submitted electronically by Mary Maxwell 
Recording Secretary 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 


